
 JUNE 2023 -   ISSUE 4

PEEL LANGUAGE 
DEVELOPMENT SCHOOL

Kaya

Earlier this year we applied for a Commonwealth Government School
Grant to support learning initiatives both inside and outside the
classroom. I am pleased to say we were successful. Madeleine King
Federal Minister for Resources and Northern Australia, and the Member
for Brand planned to attend our Rockingham Lakes Campus assembly to
make the announce but was unfortunately delayed in Canberra. We are
very grateful for these funds which we will use the add a shade sail to
the new yarning circle garden for outdoor learning, outdoor seating for
the Pinjarra Campus and new soundfield amplification systems to
replace out of date technology. These will make a significant difference
to the opportunities for learning across our 4 campuses.

The Federal Government also gave schools a Wellbeing funding boost
last week. We will be using these funds to supplement funding for our
increase in school chaplaincy services across all campuses. These are
both welcome initiatives to support student learning at Peel LDS.

Reports, ILP’s and student portfolios go home this week and it has been
pleasing to see the positive outcomes students at all four campuses at
Peel have made. Recently we held our whole school data review where
teachers analyzed the data they have collected on student learning.
These reviews allow teachers an opportunity see their class data
together with the rest of the year cohort and then collaboratively
pinpoint what, why and how they can improve learning in Semester 2.
This in turn ensures that school and class planning that takes place in
the holidays is targeted and evidence based.

At the beginning of Term 3 we welcome parents to meet with the class
teacher to discuss the Semester 1 report and portfolio to further your
understanding of the learning targets that will assist your child in
Semester 2. We hope that you make time to attend this important
meeting.



Semester 2 is full of wonderful learning opportunities that we look forward
to sharing with you all, beginning for most campuses with NAIDOC Week,
and this year’s theme being ‘For the Elders’.
 
Enjoy your holidays and we look forward to seeing you back at school
ready for more learning on Tuesday 18th July.

Boorda

Fiona Forbes
Principal

commences on

Tuesday 18 July
at all campuses

TERM 3



From Term 3, Peel LDS will be using an automated messaging service 
to track unexplained absences for our students called MGM Outreach+

If your child is absent from class and we have not had a phone call, message in
their Communication Book, direct email, or notification via Seesaw or our Website,
they will be marked as an Unexplained Absence and you will receive a text
message asking to confirm why they are absent.

You can reply directly to the text message.

As requested by the School Board, we will be trialling this system for the whole of
Semester 2, 2023 and if successful, will continue to use the system moving
forward. As with any trial, there will be a period of settling in, and we ask for your
patience and understanding while our staff are introduced to the system and the
new procedures.

If you have any concerns or questions about this new Attendance software, please
contact our office on 9523 7830 or via email at Peel.LDS@education.wa.edu.au

Thank you for your co-operation, we hope this will make families lives easier and
keep track of student attendance in a simpler way for staff.

Ways you can advise us of your child’s absence include:

1. Email the school directly on: Peel.LDS@education.wa.edu.au
2. Written note in child’s Communication Book
3. Notification via PLDS website: www.plds.wa.edu.au
4. Notification via Seesaw
5. Notification via Connect
6. Call the school on 9523 7830



 RLPS CAMPUS

What a busy term we have had in 3.4! On the 24th of May we participated in
National Simultaneous Storytime where everyone in Australia read the same
story at the same time! This year the story was called ‘The Speedy Sloth’ by
Rebecca Young. We learnt all about sloths before we read the story. Did you
know that although the sloth is a slow-moving animal, they are able to swim
really fast! We were lucky enough to listen to the story being read to a sloth in
the Singapore Zoo. We then had to write about the story and make a sloth.
Here is some of our work.

ROOM 3.4



RLPS CAMPUS

In Design Technology we have been designing, building, and evaluating
a new bed for Goldilocks, creating our design for our Nature Challenge,
and building wall towers. For each activity we have had set criteria that
we have had to follow when designing and testing our designs. We have
had a lot of fun drawing, creating, and evaluating our designs!



RLPS CAMPUS

This term we also had a Topsy Turvy morning when our parents came into school.
We got to be the teachers and teach our parents all the wodnerful activities that
we do in our classroom. 

Topsy Topsy T u r v yT u r v y

Our parents had to complete all the different activities to earn themselves some
stickers. Everyone had a great time!



RLPS CAMPUS

Bunnings Baldivis very generously
donated soil, mulch, and seedlings
to help us get our school garden
beds established this term. We
have a sensory garden bed with
aromatic herbs, plants with
interesting textures, and a variety
of flowers with bright colours. 

Did you know that companion
planting marigolds with
vegetables can attract butterflies
and other pollinators, repel
mosquitoes, be used to make a
natural fabric dye, and provide a
colourful burst to your salads with
their edible petals? 

ROOM 1.2



Our potatoes are growing well,
and we are waiting patiently for
September, when we look forward
to digging for our potato
treasures. 

Thank you very much to Bunnings
Baldivis for their fabulous
donations, and for helping our
eager gardeners get their hands
(gloves) into that lovely soil.

RLPS CAMPUS



RLPS CAMPUS
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Please be reminded that students are not allowed on the
play equipment before school regardless of parent
supervision. Students are welcome to play on the play
equipment after school only with parent supervision.

 



RLPS CAMPUS



PINJARRA CAMPUS
ROOM 28

Room 28 loved the
National Simultaneous
Storytime book for this
year. The Pre-Primary
and Year 1 students
enjoyed completing a
guided drawing activity
relating to the Speedy
Sloth. We really liked
how the sloth was so
proud of her effort; just
like us! 

We used this positive thinking when the Year
1 to 3s participated in the Pinjarra Primary
School Cross Country Carnival. Everyone
participated and finished! It was amazing to
see the children doing their best and having
a great time running with their friends. We
were so glad that the rain stayed away while
we were all having our turn running the
course. 



 PINJARRA CAMPUS
This term, we have spent some time learning about
the kinds of products that animals provide us with.
The students worked in pairs to decide the animal
they wanted to build out of boxes and cardboard.
They worked together to plan the items they would
need in order to create their animal and then
presented their creation identifying the products we
get from these animals.  

Our Kindy's have had a wonderful time exploring our
gardens looking for animals. We have read many
books this term with animal characters and it was
really interesting to investigate the different places
that we can find animals. We found birds in the sky
and in trees, we found bugs on leaves and on
flowers, and we saw a snail!

Challenge
We took part in the PLDS Nature Challenge in Week 9 this term. Room 28 were
inspired by the leaf shapes in the garden to create some animals. We looked for
leaves in our gardens that reminded us of parts of animals and then asked ourselves
what other leaves would be useful for making our animal. 



 PINJARRA CAMPUS

Although many of us collected similar leaves, we
noticed that we thought they looked like very
different animal parts; one person would think a
particular leaf looked like a wing, while another
person thought the same kind of leaf looked like a
body shape. It was really interesting! We used the
natural items that we had collected to plan out our
animal. 

Once we were happy with our animals, we
presented them on coloured card. Some of us had
to make some adjustments because some of the
bits weren't sticking as well as we had expected
them to. We were excited to share our artwork with
Mrs Neeson and Room 29, explaining how our
natural materials were gathered and used to create
our final products.



PINJARRA CAMPUS

ROOM 29

Room 29 has been busy with a lot of technology projects this
term. One of the projects was to design and create a sock
puppet animal. 

The students had lots of
creative ideas and enjoyed
making and playing with their
sock puppets. 



BUNGAREE CAMPUS
On the 23rd of May 2023 we had a visit from the Yirra Yaakin
theatre company. They focus on developing education
programs that expand students’ knowledge of theatre as well
as contemporary and traditional Aboriginal Culture. 

Their performance was called Lingo Lah Lah. It told the story of some animals who
were friends and two of the animals lost their voices because they were not very nice
to their other friend. We followed them on their journey to find their voices. The
performance included a mix of Noongar words and English words. There were a lot of
funny moments, especially when they visited the moon! 

On the 24th May was National Simultaneous Storytime. This is where every
school in the whole of Australia reads the same book at the same time. This
year’s book was called The Speedy Sloth by Rebecca Young. It was all about a
Sloth who wanted to join in a running race.



The children all sat in Room 2 and we watched a Zoo Keeper from Singapore read
the story in the sloth enclosure, surrounded by some not so speedy sloths. 

country
CROSS

On Friday 23rd June the annual Bungaree Faction
Cross Country was held. Congratulations to all
students who participated, your behaviour and
effort was outstanding. At times, the weather was
a bit cold and rainy, but everyone persevered, and
it was a rewarding and fun time for everyone. Well
done to the following students who placed and
were awarded a medal. 

Year 1: Oliver 2nd and Sophia 3rd
Year 2: Gold 1st
Year 3: Axel 3rd, Nevaeh 2nd and Marianne 3rd

BUNGAREE CAMPUS



TOP
SY

turvy

BUNGAREE CAMPUS
On Tuesday the 13th June, Bungaree site held their
annual Topsy Turvy morning. It was awesome to
see so many parents/carers attend this event. 

Students were the teacher for the
morning and had to show their
special student how to do activities
that they regularly complete in class.
It was great to see the enthusiasm
that students showed towards being
the teacher. 

Well done to everyone who participated in this great event. Fun shared learning
was the focus of the morning and it was evident that the focus was achieved. 



BUNGAREE CAMPUS

ROOM 3 Topsy turvy
Room 3 has an amazing morning at ‘Topsy Turvy Day’. Thank you to all the amazing
parents who made time to come along and share this special time with their children.
Our students welcomed this day with enthusiam and loved teaching their parents all
the activities we do in our class. The highlight for our students was definitely playing
the role of the teacher. Parents were reminded of our classroom rules and were also
given plenty of stickers as rewards for their amazing work.






BUNGAREE CAMPUS

Hair Day
Crazy Hair Day was a fantastic time to
show some creativity. The P&C arrange
this as a fundraiser for students. Room 3
had some amazing hairstyles and
students loved to showcase this. Big
thanks to parents who helped in styling
their kid’s hair.

A big congratulations to all our ‘Medal Winners’.
We are extremely proud of all your hard

 work and efforts. Keep shining!



MANDURAH CAMPUS

PLDS LEARNS TO RIDE 

Thanks to Your Move and the Department of Transport, Peel Language
Development School (Mandurah Campus) students are racing ahead and
learning to become safe and responsible cyclists. 

Our Your Move leadership team of staff and students were thrilled to win a
Connecting Schools Grant last year. The first item on our wish list was to ensure
that we could run a bike education program for all students in Pre-Primary to
Year Three. We are currently half-way through our program with People on
Bikes, and the kids have had plenty of wet weather biking practice! This has not
dampened their enthusiasm and we have seen their skills steadily building.

We were also thrilled to be able to use our Your Move grant to purchase a
complete set of traffic signs and signals. This provides a wonderful opportunity for
our students to familiarise themselves with road safety scenarios in a safe
environment. It has also helped to foster a shared understanding and vocabulary
so that students can discuss their learnings about road safety with their families,
and friends and make wise choices as they navigate their local communities.



MANDURAH CAMPUS

We have made a video
about learning to ride.



 Please click the link below: 




VISITING AUTHOR 
On Friday 8 June, students from Rooms 11, 14 and 15 were invited to a talk by
local children’s book author and illustrator Karen Blair. She generously
shared her artistic practices drawing her characters hundreds of times until
she gets them just right. She also took us through how she developed the
‘look’ of the town for the book Ella and the Useless Day.  

It was amazing to hear first-hand how storybooks come together from
concept to print.  She even taught us how to draw our very own duck
character using charcoal.  It was a wonderful experience sponsored by the
Mandurah City Library.

PLDS Learns to Ride

https://youtu.be/WpMok7KnCNA
https://youtu.be/WpMok7KnCNA


WHEN TO STAY HOME
FROM SCHOOL



COMMUNITY NEWS










